SEDGWICK COUNTY COMMISSIONER

REGULAR BOARD MEETING

JULY 23, 2019
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Donald Schneider, Mark Turner and Christy Beckman present.  Howard McCormick has an excused absence.
Schneider moved to approve the agenda with the addition of a report on the courthouse internet.  Turner second, carried.

The July 23, 2019 vouchers were reviewed.  Turner moved to approve the July 23, 2019 vouchers.  Schneider second, carried.  
The minutes of the July 16, 2019 meeting were reviewed.   Turner moved to approve the minutes as amended.  Schneider second, carried.  

Schneider reported that the internet has not been upgraded as of yet and the Assessor has a project that needs the upgrade to be complete by August.  Schneider and Platinum Tech have been in contact with Century Link and they put this project on high priority.
Schneider reported that Bridget Britton came to him with concerns about the GPS trackers pausing and possibly in need of an update.  Schneider will follow up with this.

Lisa Ault and Tasha Thode, Human Service, joined the meeting for the Human Service monthly report.   Schneider moved to approve the Human Service July 23, 2019 agenda as presented. Turner second, carried.  Turner moved to approve the minutes of the June 18, 2019 meeting as presented.  Second by Schneider, carried.  Ault presented the May Financial Report to the commissioners for review.  Ault’s payroll vouchers were reviewed and signed.  Ault presented the annual HCPF Incentive Agreement with corrections to the Board for review.  Schneider moved to approve the HCPF Incentive Agreement Amendment No. 6.  Turner second, carried.  Turner moved to approve the Human Services Core Services Program.  Schneider second, carried.  Ault and Thode left the meeting.
Rob Crowder, Emergency Manager and Bridget Britton, Communication Center, joined the meeting.  Crowder told the Board that the State of Colorado has some extra grant money and he presented an option for getting six new radios to fill the void.  This is a 50/50 grant and Bridget Britton will also have some room in her budget to help with the match.  Crowder presented the Board with letters of request from Logan County and Phillips County for options with radio communication.  The Board agreed with these agreements.  Crowder put together an emergency action plan for this year’s fair.  Crowder told the Board with the acquisition of their new radios, he would be able to give the old radios to Road & Bridge.  The Board agreed with this decision.  Crowder presented the Board with a letter from the State which de-obligates $1,500 from the EMPG grant for next year.  Crowder and Britton left the meeting.    

Schneider moved to adjourn the meeting.  Turner second, carried.  The meeting was adjourned.  
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